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UPComing eVentS
mAY
may 3, 2013
Free Dress; 1:30 pm Dismissal

may 7, 2013
Science Fair in Taber Center

may 9, 2013
1:30 Dismissal
Open House 6:30-8:30 pm

may 10, 2013
8th Grade Cotillion

may 12, 2013
Mother’s Day

may 13-17, 2013
SAT 10 Testing

may 17, 2013
SAPA Meeting 8:30 am - Elections
Daycare End of Year Party 3:15-5:00 pm

may 24-25, 2013
Storybook Theatre; Taber Center 7:00 pm

may 27, 2013
Memorial Day – No School

may 29, 2013
Band Concert; Taber Center 7:00 pm

may 30, 2013
Room Parent Year-End Meeting 8:15 am

may 31, 2013
All-School Field Day & BBQ
1:30 pm Dismissal
St. Michael’s Dance

JUne
June 3, 2013
1:30 pm Dismissal
Shakespeare Festival 9:30-10:30 am
Graduation Rehearsal 8:15 am – 1:30 pm

June 4, 2013
1:30 pm Dismissal
Graduation Brunch 9:30-11:30 am
Awards Assembly 12:00-1:20 pm

June 5, 2013
Free Dress; 12:00 pm Dismissal
Last Day of School
Graduation; Taber Center 5:00 pm

June 6, 2013
Teacher Workday 9:00 am – 2:00 pm
Summer Vacation Begins

June 11, 2013
Report Cards Mailed

June 16, 2013
Father’s Day
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Thanks to Event Chair Kerrie O’Neill and 
the supporters from our St. Albans com-
munity of parents, alumni, faculty, staff, 
and friends, Pleasures of the Palate 2013, 
also known as POP, was a huge success! 
Showcasing a new format, the evening 
commenced with hors d’oeuvres and 
cocktails, followed by a sit-down dinner 
and an exciting live auction. Celebrity 
emcee and alumni parent Jim Uebner, 
aka Big Jim Hall, guided event attendees 
through the event activities. Bill Lefty, a 
popular professional auctioneer who has 
two grandchildren currently attending 
St. Albans, once again conducted a suc-
cessful live auction. The evening featured 
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Wow! PoP gets a new Look!

Kerrie &  Kevin O’Neill

our traditional “two-months free tuition” 
drawing and the “diamond vault” draw-
ing. New to the event was the chance auc-
tion where bidders purchased tickets and 
were able to place them in the drawing(s) 
of their choice. With over 200 people in 
attendance, the combined profit from 
event ticket sales, table sponsorships, 
event sponsorships, drawings, program 
ads and live auction totaled $84,000. De-
voted St. Albans families also raised an 
additional $29,300 for this year’s Fund-A-

Project, a mobile computer lab. The mo-
bile lab will include twenty-six laptops, 
a printer and a secured mobile cart that 
can be checked out by teachers when the 
computer lab is being utilized by other 
classes.

Coupled with the Annual Giving Fund, 
dollars raised by St. Albans Parents Asso-
ciation (SAPA) at Pleasures are an essen-
tial part of our school’s operating budget, 
contributing to a wide range of educa-
tional priorities. Several years ago, when 
the economy was booming, SAPA rented 
an offsite venue and still brought in an 
average of $150,000. But with the down-
turn in the economy, event attendance 
and profit numbers have decreased, and 
in 2012, in an effort to cut down costs, 
Pleasures was held in Taber Center for 
the first time. It was a marvelous success, 
thanks in large part to Pleasures 2012 
Chair, Carolyn Jansen and Decorations 
Chair Jennifer Avery, who along with 
their dedicated committees of volunteers 
transformed the Daycare Center building 
and Taber Center into a beautiful, elegant 
setting. During the evaluation of the 2012 
event, it became clear that even with hav-
ing the event on campus, the number 
of volunteers and hours each volunteer 
had to commit to the special event were 
becoming overwhelming for our small 
school of just under 160 families. In order 
to ensure the success of Pleasures in its 
20th year, it was time to give the event 
careful scrutiny. With input from our 
school community, the Executive Board 
recommended a new format that was 
adopted for 2013. Current St. Albans par-
ent and Executive Board member Kerrie 
O’Neill was up for the challenge of taking 

on the event Chair position and paving 
the path for a new Pleasures design.

“We can’t thank the sponsors, St. Albans 
families, faculty and staff enough. Volunteers 
made this a fun and successful event. The 
commitment level and belief in the education 
we provide at St. Albans was demonstrated 
through the success of this truly special 
event,” O’Neill said.
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Spring is 
always such 
an exciting 
time of year.  
The warmer 
weather is 
a welcome 
change from 
the cold and 
rainy season 
and students 

are excited, once again, to enjoy outside 
activities.  Our school, which will be 
turning 50 next year, unofficially 
welcomes spring in two ways: with 
Grandparents' and Special Friends' 

Day and Pleasures of the Palate.  Even 
though the two are very different, both 
events are very important because they 
help to build our sense of community.  

At Grandparents' and Special Friends' 
Day, students have the opportunity to 
show either their grandparent or that 
special someone around our campus.  
Each child gives their visitor a tour of 
school, a beautiful luncheon is provided 
by our third grade families, and then 
everyone is treated to a wonderful stu-
dent performance, which is coordinated 

Laura Bernauer

message from the Head of School
by our music and drama teacher.  It is 
heart-warming to see our students in-
teracting with the important people in 
their lives and it is wonderful to watch 
the enjoyment and appreciation on 
everyone’s faces.  It truly is one of my 
favorite events each year because it re-
minds me that the unique opportunity 
of having several generations of family 
members involved in a child’s educa-
tion makes that experience richer for 
everyone involved.  

At Pleasures of the Palate, the largest 
fundraiser of the year, a sense of com-
munity is also built by everyone who 
works on the event or attends the eve-
ning’s festivities.  At first glance, one 
might wonder how this could be in-
cluded in the same thought as Grand-
parents' and Special Friends' Day.  Al-
though it could seem odd to some, 
because parents work so diligently to 
host this wonderful evening and to 
raise money for the children, everyone 
who attends is working toward a com-
mon goal of providing the best educa-

tion possible for all St. Albans’ stu-
dents.  The parent community plays a 
vital role in our school and everything 
that is provided, including support for 
students through either time or mone-
tary donations, is essential to our over-
all mission.

Our school community, which extends 
through generations of families, is one 
of the many strengths of St. Albans.  
Through the wonderful events provided 
by both the school and SAPA, this will 
continue to be one of the things that 
makes our school such a special place!
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As a private, independent school, St. 
Albans generates 100% of our own rev-
enue. Tuition income leaves a shortfall of 
approximately $1,000 per student. In an 
effort to keep tuition increases at a mini-
mum, the Development Office and St. 
Albans Parents Association (SAPA) work 
together, utilizing a few approaches to 
bridge the gap. 

The Development Director guides the 
Annual Giving Fund Chairpersons as 
they encourage participation in the An-
nual Giving campaign that operates on 
a fiscal year calendar, beginning July 1st 
and ending June 30th of the following 

Development & SAPA
Angela Lanterman, Development Director

year. While tuition is not tax deductible, 
gifts to the Annual Fund are 100% tax 
deductible. Each year we strive for 100% 
parent participation and have been work-
ing diligently at growing our contacts 
and relationships with alumni in order 
to build this base of supporters as well. 
Gifts to the Annual Fund directly and im-
mediately benefit our students, faculty, 
programs and facilities. The Annual Giv-
ing Fund goal is a minimum of $100,000 
cash that goes directly toward everyday 
operating expenses. In-kind and dona-
tions usually bring in between $20,000 
and $40,000 worth of equipment or ser-
vices that are donor directed toward 
specific programs such as technology or 
particular campus renovations and up-
grades. 

Traditionally, SAPA directs St. Albans big-
gest special event fundraiser of the year, 
Pleasures of the Palate. While the look 
and venue have changed over the years, 
Pleasures remains a spring time semi-
formal gathering for the school commu-
nity to come together to raise funds that 
go directly toward everyday operating 
expenses for the school. In addition, 
most years Pleasures also features Fund-

Getting Taber Center ready for Pleasures 2013

A-Project which is the opportunity for 
event guests to support a particular cam-
pus plan or program. In the past, Fund-A-
Project donations have provided security 
fencing in the front field, a Teraflex gym 
floor in Taber Center, and Promethean 
boards in the classroom. This year funds 
are directed toward the purchase of a mo-
bile computer lab complete with twenty-
six laptops.

Like many schools, public and private, 
St. Albans also provides opportunities 
for family and friends to support the 
school through a few other small fund-
raisers. SAPA is limited to three small 
fundraisers per school year. For many 
years now the fall magazine sales fund-

raiser brings in between $7,000 and 
$12,000 and families love that they are 
able to purchase new subscriptions and 
renew subscriptions online. The winter 
season brings another opportunity to 
purchase fun and useful products such 
as wrapping paper or another seasonal 
item. In 2013 SAPA plans to hold a See’s 
Candy fundraiser for their winter fund-
raiser. Finally, in the spring, a more 
recent event has been the Hawk Walk 
where students get pledges from friends 
and neighbors for participation in a walk-
ing and jogging fundraiser that also rein-
forces health and fitness awareness.

Each fundraiser requires dedicated vol-
unteers, and in many cases also requires 
a significant time commitment. Please 
know your enthusiasm for Develop-
ment and SAPA fundraisers ensures St. 
Albans is able to provide the quality and 
variety of academic and extracurricular 
programs that give each student the op-
portunity to fulfill his or her potential. 
Thank you for your support.

Sarah & Joao Mott

Eric & Alma Hoffman
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Annual Fund Report 2011 - 2012
the entire St. Albans community 
gratefully recognizes the mon-
etary contributors to St. Albans 
Country Day School’s 2011-2012 
Annual giving Fund. We also 
thank the wonderful alumni, 
parents and friends who volun-
teered their time and talents to 
the school during this period. if 
we have inadvertently omitted 
your name, or you have correc-
tions or questions, please notify 
the Development Office at
(916) 782-3557 ext. 127 or email
angelal@stalbans.org. 

thank you to our donors who 
generously contributed to the 
St. Albans 2011-2012 Annual
giving Fund between July 1, 2011 
and June 30, 2012.

GOLDEN OAK CIRCLE
($5,000 - $9,999)
Lucy and Steve Peters

SILVER OAK CIRCLE
($2,500 – $4,999)
Jill and Dar Ahrens

Kim and Eric Campbell 

Diane and Samuel Chan

Tammy and Christopher Ewing

Heidi Weygandt Ferrell '92 and 
    Brad Ferrell '92

Isabelle Haladus-Henke and Artur Henke

Catherine Watson and Andrew Huang 

Carolyn and Mark Jansen

Kevin J. O’Neill, DDS, NSD, Inc.

Marion Pace-Lewallyn and 
    Nelson Lewallyn

Julie and Steve Whitesides

Arthi and Sanjay Yadlapalli

Jennifer and John Yeatman

HERITAGE OAK CIRCLE
($1,000 – $2,499)
Dawn and Jim Abshear 
Jenny and Eric Avery

Jessica and Hayes Barnard

Mari and Warren Bassel
Liz and Wilson Bean 
Sue and Brian Bergfalk
Nazan and Paul Bianchi III
Teresa and Lance Bolden
Julia and Chris Burrows
Meredith and James Bushnell
Patricia Fone and David Couillard
Michele and Matt Dawson
Theresa and Roland DeMarco
Laura and Rich Doran
Pantea and Gary Dunn 
Trisa and Gene Endicott 
Krista and Corey Fenske 
Jani and Rick Frey
Bridget and Michael Galane
Angelica and Christopher Ha
Norma Hill
Alma and Eric Hoffman 
Samantha and Mark Jaffe
Grace and Rex Kamphefner 
Denitza Guentcheva and Antti Karjalainen
Sangeeta and Ajay Kaul
Lisa and Chris Krajewski
Deirdre and Bert Lefty
Shalini and Braden Lynch
Christine Boone and Brian Lynch
Jennifer and Michael Lyons
Sarah and João Mott 
Jeni and Doug Newman
Trinh Pham and Robert Nguyen
Karen and Kevin O’Dea
Cary and John Okamoto 
Carol and Bob Peters
Rosalie and The Phan
Karole and Ken Prager 
Charlene DeJesus and Rudy Quan
Kelly and Jay Resendez 
Jennifer and Brad Rexroad 
Heidi and Matt Russello
Mindy Sakoi 
Joan Shaffer
Dot Shiro
Lisa and Chris Simopoulos '84
Joelle and Todd Speed 
Todd Sulzinger

Marilda and Daniel Switlick 
Angela Wang and Jiren Tan
Margaret Carew and Gary Toledo
Andrea and Glenn Tse
Irene Chen and Randell Vallero
Julie and Jason Walker
Jane and Kent Weaver
Naomi and Granger Wong
Edna and Brian Yeatman
Pam and Johnny Zamrzla

HAWKS BENEFACTORS
($500 – $999)

Carolyn and Dane Abrigana
Belinda Beckett and Norm Hile
Shelby and David Bushnell
Sue Campbell
Lauren and Nick Carter
Sharilyn and Joseph Hoon 
Nupur and Ajay Joshi
Sharon and Jonathan Kanz
Jennifer and Jim Murrin
Darcy and Steve Kendrick 
Ling and Brian Ralli 
Swathi and Jakkidi Reddy
Alyce and Terry Rossow
Cindy and Craig Sauer
 Anita Lo and Uttam Shetty
Colleen and Ken Son
Katie Zwinski and Palmer  Swanson
Melinda and Richard Tu
Dena and Gregory Uding
Debbie and Benjamin Valdez 
Michelle and James Willson III
Irene and Jason Wu

NAVY AND GOLD PATRONS 
($250 - $499)
Mary Ann and Jamie Berry

Karen and Gary Bocast

Jill Nash Bridge '80 and Mike Bridge 

Debbie Cabrera 

Teri and William Doyle 

Yvonnne and Seth Edelman

Andee and Ron Falco
Nasim Fazel
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Brandy and Ruben Garcia
Natalie and Arman Gharib

Sheri Zamrzla-Greco and Bruce Greco

Caroline and Michael Greenberg

Sharon and Jack Haneman

Karen Hauber and Colin Grahl

Claudia and William Heinlein

Angela and Henry Hong 

Atefeh Saffari and Hossein Kazemi

Bahar Amiri and Sean Khodai

Amy and David Killer

Pat Woods and David Leinberger

Karen and Tim Lester

John McHugh

Danielle and Dwight Miller

Nazila Hejazi and Ali Mokhlesi

Anne and Gerry Nash

Charlotte and Clayton Overton

Judy and Bruce Payne

Deborah and Brian Romani

Sonali Wagh and Cherag Sarkari

Mary and Jeff Scruggs

Sue and Ken Silva

Jan and Roy Stearns

Bridget and Jeff Tarzwell

Angie and Eric Tennison

Anna Sri and Ash Vasanthan

Cecelia and Nathan Wardleigh

Rosa and David Wells

Dawn James Wendell and Gary Wendell

FRIENDS OF ST. ALBANS
(Gifts up to $249)
Lynda and John Abrams

Mike Alizadeh

Cecelia R. Andrews

Anonymous

Nazanin and Mehdi Arab

Sandra and Jon Bakken

Laura and Mike Bernauer

Kendra and Scott Bishop

Alison Bowen

Linnelle Brown

Janet and Frank Butera

Patricia and Hoy Carman

Neal Carpenter

Sandra and Robert Cassano

Vicki and Ken Cichocki

Stacy Howard and Mike Cinnamon

Terri Clark-Dougan

Allie and Bobby Consunji

Corey Consunji '10

Marcus Consunji '04

Raymond E. Couillard

Tamara and Brian Coulson

Jeanne and Kevin Culhane

Joanne and Brack Davis

Evie and Matt Davis '77

Deborah Bennett and Leonard Dean

Rupinder and Ajit Deol

Natalie Dolce

Suzanne and Scott Domeny

Jennifer Nash Doupnik '78 and 
    J. T. Doupnik

Susan and Michael Drake

Cynthia East

Dianne Edgar '70 

Josephine and S. Petie Falco

Audra and Volki Felahy

Flaxie Fletcher

Sue and Roy Frank

Anne and James Gamble

Sue Garcia

Samuel Giberga '76

Michelle and Tom Gibson

Harinder Bisla and Baljinder Gill

Patricia and Jim Gordon

Tami and John Grimes

Robert J. Hardy

Kenneth J. Harker

Laura and Darrell Herron

Glorimarie and Gary Hoffman

Garen Horst '80

Deanna Howard

Kathy and Robert Hsu

Judith Jones Huggins and  
    Michael Huggins

Lucy '69 and Michael Hurley

Masaye and Paul Irish

Julie O’Brien and Don Jasper

Channa Kaneski

Janet Kaye

Terri and Shahram Khodai

Susan and Christopher Lehner

Deanna and James Leong

Nela and Michael Luken

Barbara Machado and Phil Moreno, Jr.

Betsy Magdeleno '90

Susan and John Marin

Vicki and Fred Marks

Laura and Jack May

Kimberly Kranig and Andrew McClymont

Betty McHugh

Jeannie and Nasir Moloo

Dianne and John Montalbo

Linda Mottet and Dwight H. Mukuno 

Amy and Rob Nash '83

Monica and Patrick Nickel

Lisa Nelsen-North and Eric North

Nelsie and Stephen Olvido

Jacqueline Ho and Randall Ow

Maureen and Karl Pfeifer

Cheryl and Robert Porter

Irmgard Reimer

Jenny and Wally Richardson

Nancy and D. Michael Rudisill

Katie Pace Salidas '77 and George Salidas 

Mojgan and Sean Sefidpour

Eva and John Selep

Nancy and Dave Shiro

Shari and Darcé Slate

Catherine Carbonaro and Joe Steinmetz

Malvika and Jasjit Suri

Shanan Swanson Hewitt '86

Michele and Kirk Taber, Jr. '82

Karpagam and Tangasamy Tamizharasu

Rita and Jim Thornton

JoAnn and Lyle Toews

Arlene and Ernest Uhrik

Bonnie and Ken Unger

Rosemarie Vertullo

Kim and Todd Waltemade

Nicki and David Wampold

Sue and Tom Watson

Lynn and James Zug

IN MEMORY OF:
Alan R. Cabrera, MD from Debbie Cabrera
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Byington Campbell from Sue Campbell
Carole Harker from Kenneth J. Harker
Judith Heinlein and Thomas Gamar from    
    Claudia and William Heinlein
Barbara Porter from Cynthia East
Barbara Porter from Susan and 
    John Marin
Barbara Porter from Jan and Roy Stearns
Tony Shiro from Dot Shiro
Robert Snell from Joan Shaffer
Larry Taber from Anne and Gerry Nash

IN HONOR OF:
David C. Boone and Francis J. Lynch from     
    Christine Boone and Brian Lynch

Austin Doupnik '04 from Anne
    and Gerry Nash

Jared Doupnik ’12 from Anne and
    Gerry Nash

Loretta Gaunt from Linnelle Brown
Wyatt and Jacey Greco from Pam
    and Johnny Zamrzla

Jan Stearns from Anne and Gerry Nash

Jan Stearns from Patricia and Jim Gordon

CORPORATE DONORS

Baird Foundation, Inc.
Dean Bennett Insurance and Financial   
    Services, Inc.
F. Rodgers Corporation
Forest House Lodge
Granite Pointe Eye Care, Inc.
H. Kazemi DDS A Professional Corp.
Karen Hauber-Grahl, Speech-Language-    
    Learning Specialist
Johnny Zamrzla, Contractor
Kevin J. O’Neill, DDS, NSD, Inc.
Orion Development Services
Placer Dermatology
Radiological Associates of Sacramento   
    Medical Group, Inc.
S. Khodai, DDS, Inc.
Shahryar Sefidpour, DDS, MSD, Inc.
Sierra Renewable Energy LLC
Smile Gallery, Joelle C. Speed Dental 
    Corporation
Taber Creative Group
Target - Take Charge of Education 
Wenmat, Inc. dba Incentive Fitness

MATCHING COMPANIES
Hewlett Packard

Intel Matching Gifts to Education  
Program
Intel Volunteer Grant Program
Kaiser Permanente
Pfizer Foundation

ANNUAL GIVING BY GROUP
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Alumni news
Rachael Lacey, Class of 2008 

Rachael Lacey writes, “I received the 
care package that was sent on behalf of 
St. Albans, and needless to say, it truly 
brightened my day! I am touched that I 
am still (and will always be) welcome at 
St. Albans, which was such an incredible 
time in my life that I will always cherish. 
I am still close with my best friend from 
St. Albans (Kristin Anderson), and keep 
in touch with several other people from 
my class.”

I'm currently at the University of Michi-
gan, and I don't think I could have made 
a better choice on where to go to school! I 
absolutely love it here! Although it's pret-
ty cold, it is such a wonderful adventure, 
there is so much school spirit, there are 
endless options for fields of study, and 
too many once-in-a-lifetime opportuni-
ties to keep up with. I'm considering a de-
gree in Environmental Science, which I'm 
really excited about. I participate on the 
club running team, which has involved 
traveling to Chicago, Bloomington (Indi-
ana), and Pittsburgh. Football games in 
the fall were a blast, and now the basket-
ball games are fantastic. 

I've attached some pictures, one of which 
is of me and my brother Ryan (who also 
went to St. Albans, and will graduate 
from Northwestern this year).

It was great to receive this heartwarming 
surprise! I hope everything is going well 
at St. Albans!

Nicholas Rotas, Class of 2003

Nick writes, “I have to say, I love the 
posts that come through Facebook on the
St. Albans page; it helps me reminisce 
about all the great times and wonderful 
experiences I had at the St. Albans.”

Nick graduated from Santa Clara Univer-
sity in 2011 with a degree in Finance and 
a minor in International Relations. Since 
graduating, he has been working at Hall 
Capital Partners LLC, a private wealth 
and investment advisory firm located in 
San Francisco.

Alison Piet, Class of 1992

Alison graduated from Del Oro High 
School and went on to receive her AA in 
Early Childhood Education from Sierra 
College. She was then accepted into the 
prestigious Loovas behavior modification 
program at UCLA. Upon completion of 
the program, she became a consultant for 
local school districts where she designed 
preschool programs and trained pre-
school teachers. For the last eleven years, 
she has owned a large family preschool in 
Roseville. She also consults with PCOE, 
teaches classes, sits on discussion pan-
els for other early childhood professions, 
and participates as a mentor with the 
PCOE mentor protégé program.

Alison has been married for 15 years and 
has 4 amazing children. Her family en-
joys traveling and camping whenever 
they can.

Dustin Irwin, Class of 1986
Dustin graduated from Jesuit High School 
in 1990 and went on to graduate from 
Santa Clara University in 1994. He was 
married in 1998 and welcomed a son, 
Jackson, in 2001. He resided in San Fran-

cisco until 2008 when he moved to Sydney, 
Australia, where he currently resides 
with his wife and son.

Dr. Thomas Wieg, Class of 1968
Thomas attended Del Oro High School, 
Sierra College, Pacific Union College and 
Loma Linda University. He practices den-
tistry in Mariposa, California, where he 
has lived for 30 years. He is married with 
two grown children; his older son is a 
mechanical engineer and his younger 
son is a general dentist. He shares, “I re-
ally appreciate the wonderful education 
at St. Albans. Our 8th grade class had 
eight members and I remember going on 
field trips in our teacher’s station wagon. 
Mrs. Luella Hartbower was my 8th grade 
teacher.”

facebook.com/stalbanshawksRachael Lacey and her
brother Ryan

Class of 2009 alumni volunteers
at Pleasures 2013

Thor Kamphefner, Chandler Brown,
and Maura Uebner


